FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 24th November 2014 at 6.30pm at The White Lion Hotel, Hebden Bridge
Present: Martin Whittell (Chair), David Storr, Diana Monahan, Andy Grant, Nina Smith, Bob Deacon and Lesley Mackay (minutes)
Apologies:  None
Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the last meeting were approved as correct.
Carol Singing: No further information had been received from Matt Gibson.  It was agreed that carol-singing would be arranged at the Station from 17.30 until approximately 18.45 on Monday 8th December.  David Storr will contact last year’s singers and make arrangements for musicians to come.  If appropriate a journey down to Sowerby Bridge afterwards to join in the singing with the other station groups would be made.  Action:  David Storr
It was agreed that Lesley would contact Matt about Northern’s timings for the carol singing as a matter of some urgency.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Sign for The Co-operative Community Grant application:  The wording for the sign was agreed.  Diana Monahan will order the sign from Affordable Sign Company which should cost no more than £50.  At the same time, a small sign will also be ordered for the newly installed water butt.  Action:  Diana Monahan 
Poetry Reading:  This is no longer planned.

Bike n’Go:  Diana is awaiting publicity material from Matt Gibson about the Bike n’Go scheme for the website.  Action:  Matt Gibson

No information has been received from Matt as to whether slabs could be provided for the small area adjacent to the phone box.  Action:  Matt Gibson

Signal Box:  David Storr reported that pleasing progress is being made. A visit to other local signal boxes is planned – details will follow in due course.  Action:  David Storr
Water Butt:  Diana and Paul Monahan have installed the water butt and showed photographs of the installation.  Warm thanks were extended to Paul and Diana for all their hard work.

Lamp Room:  It was agreed that in future, discussions about the Lamp Room would be included with the Signal Box. David Taylor is to be asked if Lancashire & Yorkshire Railway Archives contain any guidance of the type of fence traditionally used.  Action:  David Taylor
Chair’s Report:  Martin reported on the Stakeholders Day Out to Hull on 11th October which was most enjoyable and involved a tour of the city by open-topped bus and a visit to a Museum in addition to a visit to The Deep.  Thanks were expressed to Northern Rail for ‘A Grand Day Out!’.
Treasurer’s Report:  The balance in the Co-operative Grant fund was £511.70 and the General Fund balance was £210.14.  
Northern Rail:  Nina Smith reported that Matt was no longer responsible for unstaffed stations.  
Andy Grant mentioned that there has been a sizeable cut in the Direct Award to Northern Rail.  

Andy also said that there is currently a dispute between Northern Rail and its drivers.  A strike is planned for Friday 28th November, 2014.

Nina reported that she had been in contact with the bus company TLC about re-timing the buses to Old Town following timetable changes and a meeting is planned.  Action: Nina Smith
Diana had mentioned that when sweeping the leaves in preparation for the installation of the water butt that the platform surface on Platform One had been degraded by the long-lying leaves.  Matt Gibson is to be notified of the problem.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Working Party Report:  Diana had tidied the brambles by the fence and it was noted that Diana and Paul had spent 5 hours today on the water butt as well as many hours spent in obtaining and installing the water butt.
Cycle Lockers:  There was nothing further to report.
Any other business:  
Ward Forum fund:  Nina said that a £5,000 fund had been announced at the last Upper Valley Ward Forum.  As the deadline for applications was not far away, it was agreed that we should consider making an application in the following year  if funding is still being offered.

Cigarette Boxes:  Lesley said she had received a complaint about the lack of places for the disposal of cigarette ends.  It was agreed that Nina would contact Pete Myers to see if any receptacles could be provided by Northern Rail.  Action:  Nina Smith
Joint Meeting with Mytholmroyd Station Partnership (MSP):  David Storr reported that it is hoped to hold a joint meeting with MSP in order to meet representatives from British Transport Police and West Yorkshire Police.  This was warmly welcomed.   Action:  David Storr 
Information Boards:  Lesley asked for suggestions for new displays for our Information Boards.  Posters for Carol-Singing and the chair’s Report of the Stakeholders’ Day Out were suggested.  Action:  Lesley Mackay and David Taylor

Diana mentioned that she would update the website with the same information.  Action:  Diana Monahan  

Lifts:  Nina reported that installation of the lifts would be undertaken anytime before the end of the 2019 Control period.
Exhibition at Luddenden Community Centre:  Nina said that Justine Wyatt had asked if permission could be given to her group to use the images in the exhibitions at Hebden Bridge Station for display in the community centre.  This was agreed.  Action:  Nina Smith
Leeds Trains departing from Platform One:  Complaints had been received by a number of members of the public about the failure to inform passengers that the early train to Leeds departed from Platform One.  It was agreed that Nina would pursue this matter.  Action:  Nina Smith
Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 19th January 2015 at The White Lion Hotel at 6.30pm.
The annual dinner of the FoHBS will be held after this meeting at 7.30pm on Monday 19th January, 2015 at the White Lion.  Will any members wishing to attend please let Lesley know.  Action:  All members
